March 22, 1946 Mr. Thomas M. Van Cleave 604 Commercial Building Kansas City, Kansas Dear Tom: Just a note to let you know that I received and deeply appreciated your note of March 1 concerning our ever victorious Big Six Champions. It is people like you who make this business so interesting. Thanks ever so much for your support and hoping that we can take out our revenge on the Aggies in those three games next year, I am Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach. FCA:MF